
United States Department of the Interior
BUREAU OF SAFETY AND ENVIRONMENTAF ENFORCEMENT

Gulf of America OCS Region 
1201 Elmwood Park Boulevard 
New Orleans, LA 70123-2394

In Reply Refer To: GE 973E June 24, 2025

Mr. James Parkman 
EC Offshore Properties, Inc.
600 Travis Street, Suite 600 
Houston, Texas 77002

Dear Mr. Parkman:

By letter dated March 27, 2025, with additional information provided through June 23, 2025, 
EC Offshore Properties, Inc. (ECOP) requests a Suspension of Production (SOP) for Lease 
OCS 0184 (the Lease), East Cameron Block 72. The Lease was held by a prior SOP through 
March 31, 2025.

ECOP has repaired onshore facilities, acquired the necessary production equipment, and 
executed transportation and separation agreements. Upon completion of the testing of an 
offshore pipeline segment and onshore pipeline repairs related to its onshore facilities, ECOP 
expects to restore production from the Lease by the end of July 2025.

An SOP for Lease OCS 0184 is hereby approved, pursuant to 30 CFR 250.174(a), from April 1 
through August 31, 2025. ECOP, or any subsequent operator, must notify this office in writing 
upon commencement of production. If you have any questions regarding this matter, contact 
Mr. Karl Krummel at (504) 736-2961 or karl.krummel@bsee.gov.

Sincerely,

NATASHA

Natasha Bland
Regional Supervisor
Office of Production and Development


